
From: Tom Shideler
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: 5/21/24 Item 50 Lease Option Agreement for Karls"
Date: Monday, May 20, 2024 8:13:26 AM

WARNING: If you believe this message may be malicious use the Phish Alert Button to
report it or forward the message to Email.Security@ventura.org.

I have enjoyed the opportunity of having a boat in the Harbor since 1988 and then living in
Mandalay Bay since 2011. Like everyone else, I have watched Fisherman's Wharf slowly
deteriorate to a level of embarrassment. Maybe at long last, this option will come close to
being the solution. Our harbor is a treasure and it deserves to be maintained. 

I hope you can move forward with this project.

Respectfully,

Tom Shideler
2130 Jamestown Way, Oxnard, CA 93035
shideler1@gmail.com
805 443-8756
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